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 Democratic Services 
White Cliffs Business Park 
Dover 
Kent  CT16 3PJ 
 
Telephone: (01304) 821199 
Fax: (01304) 872453 
DX: 6312 
Minicom: (01304) 820115 
Website: www.dover.gov.uk 
e-mail: democraticservices 
 @dover.gov.uk 

 
 
 

15 January 2021  
 

 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
NOTICE OF DECISION TAKEN BETWEEN MEETINGS – (DPH03) ACCEPTANCE OF 
AWARD FROM THE OFFICE FOR ZERO EMISSION VEHICLES 
 
Please find attached details of a decision taken by Councillor Nigel Collor, Portfolio Holder 
for Transport, Licensing and Community, to accept a grant from the Office for Zero Emission 
Vehicles which will assist with the provision of electric vehicle charging points across the 
district.  
 
The Chairman of the Council has agreed to suspend call-in for the reasons set out in 
paragraph 3.1 of the decision notice. 
 
Members of the public who require further information are asked to contact Kate Batty-
Smith, Democratic Services Officer on 01304 872303 or by e-mail at 
democraticservices@dover.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Democratic Services Officer 
 
ENCL 
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Decision Notice 
 

Decision Taken Between Meetings 
 

Dover District Council 

Decision No: DPH03 

Subject: ACCEPTANCE OF GRANT FROM THE OFFICE FOR ZERO 
EMISSION VEHICLES FOR THE INTRODUCTION OF 
ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING BAYS 

Notification Date: 15 January 2021 

Implementation Date: 15 January 2021 

Decision taken by: Councillor Nigel Collor, Portfolio Holder for Transport, 
Licensing and Community 

Authority: Paragraph 12 (General Responsibilities Delegated to all 
Members of the Executive) of Section 3C of Part 3 
(Responsibility for Functions) of the Constitution 

Decision Type: Executive Key Decision 

Call-In to Apply?  No (The Chairman of the Council has agreed to suspend 
call-in for the reasons set out in paragraph 3.1) 

Classification: Unrestricted  

Reason for the 
Decision: 

To enable the introduction of 49 Electric Vehicle charging bays 
by accepting the grant award issued by OZEV to Dover District 
Council for the sum of £224,270. 

Decision: To agree to accept the grant awarded to Dover District Council 
by the Office for Zero Emission Vehicles for the sum of £224,270. 

1. Consideration and Alternatives (if applicable) 

Dover District Council (DDC) applied to the Office for Zero Emission Vehicles (OZEV) 
for a grant to assist with the introduction of 49 electric vehicle charging bays, to be 
sited at various locations in Dover, Deal and Sandwich.  The application was 
successful and on 6 January 2021 OZEV awarded the Council a grant of £224,270. 

OZEV has stated in its award letter that signed confirmation of acceptance of the grant 
must be received by no later than 15 January 2021. 

2. Any Conflicts of Interest Declared? 

2.1 None. 

3. Supporting Information (as applicable) 

3.1  The Chairman of the Council has agreed to suspend call-in due to the restrictive 
timescales involved.  The Council was advised on 6 January that its application had 
been successful but that signed acceptance of the grant must be received by OZEV 
by 15 January 2021. 
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